

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 6 1445 ROSS AVENUE, SUITE 1200 DALLAS TX 75202-2733

SEP 2 5 2015

Mr. Graham Bacon Senior Vice President, Operations & EHS&T Enterprise Products Company 1100 Louisiana Street Houston, Texas 77210-4324

RE: Enterprise Field Services, LLC – Application for Renewal of Operating Permit, Lindrith Compressor Station, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico Title V (Part 71) Permit Number R6NM-03-R1 (replaces R6FOPP71-03)

Dear Mr. Bacon:

We are in receipt of your renewal application dated May 12, 2008, supporting documentation dated May 14, 2010, and updated renewal application dated February 14, 2014. Additional application information we requested and received in our office on November 3, 2008 through September 2, 2015, provided clarification for statements contained in the renewal application.

In accordance with Title V of the Clean Air Act and 40 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 71, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has determined that cause exists for a renewal of the subject permit. Requirements found in 40 CFR 71.11 state that notice shall be provided on the preparation of a draft permit. The EPA will publish a public notice of the permitting action in a local newspaper of general circulation and allow for a 30-day public comment period. We will notify you of the date of public notice for submission of comments and the opportunity to request a public hearing.

Enclosed is a copy of the statement of basis, public notice, and draft permit for your review. Copies of these documents may also be obtained at the EPA Region 6 Web Site: http://yosemite.epa.gov/r6/Apermit.nsf/Part71. The draft permit and the statement of basis will also be available at the Jicarilla Apache Library in Dulce, New Mexico. The EPA will consider and answer all comments in making its final decision on the draft permit and keep a record of the persons commenting and the issues raised during the public participation process.

Should you have any questions regarding the draft permit, please feel free to contact Randy Pitre of my staff at the above address, or e-mail at pitre.randy@epa.gov, or telephone at (214) 665-7299.

Sincerely yours,

Wren Stenger

Director,

Multimedia Planning and Permitting Division

Enclosures

cc: (w/ Enclosures)

Cordell TeCube Environmental Director Jicarilla Apache Nation

CDR Meredith Bond, P.E., USPHS Deputy Chief U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Branch of Air Quality

Ms. Susan Johnson Chief, Policy, Planning and Permit Review Branch Air Resources Division National Park Service – AIR

Ted Schooley
Permit Programs Manager
New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board